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The publication of parliamentary debates is a fundamental element of parliamentary tradition. It is generally governed by the texts of law and statutory (constitution - internal regulation of the Assemblies etc.), from which it draws its legal force.

This publication is also a reference document par excellence not only for the members of parliament and the researchers, but also for the judiciary (Judges, Lawyers etc.) because it allows to approach the intents of the legislator and thus a better understanding of the texts of law notably in case, of problem of interpretation and litigation.  

 It also gives the possibility to citizens to deepen their knowledge on parliamentary life, to be informed on the process of the debates of various political constituents which represent them and to follow the various phases of the discussion of the texts of law.

Essential elements for any democracy, the parliamentary debates gives the occasion to citizens to examine the relevance, the efficiency and the credibility of their elected members, what incites these latter to assume better their responsibilities.

Also, the publication of parliamentary debates protects the legislative memory of the country and brings a considerable material and intellectual help to the researchers and the consultants who need, for their professional activities or their works, to refer to the contexts of promulgation of laws and the intents of the legislator

The publication of parliamentary debates takes advantage today and has to benefit most of the development of new technologies of information and communication. A number of parliaments, worldwide, knew how to benefit from these technologies and installed modern systems of transcription which allowed a consequent development of information put at the disposal of the citizen. It is not regrettably the case for all the parliaments.

This subject - concerning the fast production and publication of parliamentary debates - was evoked during our General Assembly in Geneva (16 -19 October, 2006) and held our attention.

Aiming at sharing with our various parliaments the experience and the headways acquired in this field, our Association decided to collect by means of a questionnaire the essential information relative to the various systems today implemented through our parliaments.

It is the object of the document that I have the pleasure to send to you asking you kindly to answer it as soon as possible without hesitating to complete it by any information which will seem to you useful to allow us a comparative study on one hand and on the other hand, supply us with information which would give us a precise idea of the possibilities offered by new technologies, their degree of reliability, as well as the levels of adaptability in every case.

